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The Permanent Mission of the Argentine Republic to the Organization of American States has the honor to address the Secretariat of the Permanent Council regarding the draft resolution “Protocol of San Salvador: Composition and Functioning of the Working Group to Examine the Periodic Reports of the States Parties,” approved in the Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs (CAJP) and considered in the Permanent Council today.


The Government of the Argentine Republic wishes to clarify its position with respect to the text sent by the Permanent Council to the SG/OAS in Honduras, so that it can be placed on record in the minutes of this Council and also distributed in the form of a copy of this Note to the other delegations.

The intention of the Argentine delegation, when it proposed the original text of the draft resolution, was to avoid further delays in embarking upon the tasks of the Working Group to analyze the national reports, which had been hampered by a number of procedural issues, including the still pending election of the third government expert and the alternate experts to complete the composition of the Group.  It was considered that a provisional start to the Group’s work, purely to initiate discussion of its Rules of Procedure, was a legitimate step that would help to move along the process, significantly, toward achievement of the purposes of the Protocol of San Salvador.


While regretting the fact that no consensus was reached on this procedure, the Government of the Argentine Republic reiterates its commitment to the Protocol of San Salvador and to the mechanism established for the Working Group. It urges the States Parties to that Protocol to submit candidates, as soon as possible, for the still vacant positions for experts in the Group and calls upon them to consider and approve the guidelines on that matter proposed by the IACHR.  It further urges them to adopt the administrative and financial measures needed to finance the work of the Working Group, bearing in mind that, although some progress has been made with forming the Group, it is worrying that the apparent difficulty in completing the composition of the Group, which has gone on for years, could thwart the objectives and purposes pursued by the Protocol of San Salvador in order to develop economic, social, and cultural rights in the States Parties.

The Permanent Mission of the Argentine Republic avails itself of this opportunity to convey to the Secretariat of the Permanent Council the renewed assurances of its highest consideration.

Washington, D.C., May 21, 2009
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